LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING (CHIEF EXECUTIVE DIRECTORATE)



13th June, 2005 


Briefing commenced:
  9.30 a.m.

"
ended:
10.56 a.m.

PRESENT:
Councillor Merry - in the Chair


Councillor Lancaster



J. Willis - Chief Executive



Councillor Antrobus





} For item 4



M. Sykes - Strategic Director of Housing and Planning
}


A. Waine - Audit Manager




} For item 2


J. Flanagan - Audit Manager



}


C. Wells - Community Safety Manager


} For items 5 & 7


D. Brown - Head of Service (Community Safety)
}


R. Fairhurst - Head of Regeneration and Improvement


O. Topping - Executive Manager


P.D. Templeton - Committee Services Manager

	
	Item
	Decision/Action/Information



	1.
	Minutes 
	Agreed.



	2.
	Statement on Internal Control
	Andrew Waine left with the Leader of the Council and the Chief Executive the Statement on Internal Control, for their perusal and signature.



	3.
	Salford Construction Partnership
	Stuart Kitchen submitted a report on the Salford Construction Partnership. 

Councillor Merry noted the progress made on the Partnership and the proposed launch of the Partnership Protocol on 30th June, 2005.

AGREED:
(1) THAT a four page summary document on this matter be produced indicating what the Partnership offers; and that a copy be sent to each Member of the Council.



(2) THAT the contents of paragraph 20 of the report be reconsidered.



	4.
	IDEA Project
	Stuart Kitchen reported on current issues in respect of the IDEA project.

Discussion ensued on -

(a)   
advertising hoarding; 

(b) 
Council representation;

(c)
funding issues;

(d)
contact with the Government Office for the North West;

(e)
road closure costs;

(f)
the U.R.C; and

(g)
alternative arrangements.

AGREED:
THAT Stuart Kitchen prepare a briefing note on this matter.



	5.
	Juvenile Nuisance Team 
	Chris Wells submitted a report on the current position in respect of the Juvenile Nuisance Team.

Issues relating to funding, future proposals, and C.C.T.V. were discussed.

AGREED:
THAT an update on progress be made at the next meeting. 



	6.
	Marketing Update
	The Chief Executive reported on -

(a)
Big Deal community regeneration initiative - Message Trust;

(b)
Awareness Campaign issues;

(c)
M.E.N. “Stand Up for Salford” Campaign;

(d)
Key on the Quays music event.

AGREED:
THAT financial assistance of £3,233 be made in respect of the Big Deal event to be held in Buile Hill Park on 2nd and 3rd July.



	7.
	Community Safety Unit - Transport Post
	Councillor Merry undertook to speak to Councillor Jones on this matter.



	8.
	Chief Executive’s Update
	The Chief Executive reported on -

(a)
Salford Moneyline; and

(b)
Irwell Corridor Study;

(c)
visiting by a Chinese delegation from Jinniu on 29th June, 2005; and

(d)
Job Centre Plus, Pendleton.
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